The International Development Research Centre has also quite recently sent a team to Nigeria in order
to begin to identify areas where they or other Canadian agencics could be helpful. Support to research
systems through such means as connectivity and better access to information were seen as important by
the team. Matters of governance as well as natural resource management were also given high priority
by the team.

We in the Canadian government recognize that constitutional issues are of great importance to Nigeria.
To the extent that constitutional arrangements ensure an equitable distribution of wealth among
Nigeria’s regions and peoples, they are 2 vital factor. By ensuring that government is inclusive, that it
reflects the will and protects the rights of all Nigerians and by clarifying the lines of authority within the
body politic, the Constitution can help to encourage accountability and honesty in government.

There is, however, a risk that attempts to improve constitutional arkangements may deteriorate into
lengthy, sterile and divisive debates among specialists. If this should happen, their value will be negative
as they consume time and national energies which could be devoted to urgent practical matters. In so
doing they will further conuibute to the sensc of alienation now prevailing among much of Nigeria’s
population.

There is clearly much to be done in end for Nigeria. The Canadian government wishes to accompany
Nigeria — and we encourage Canadian civil socicty and business to do so as well -- as it pursues its
path to democracy and sustainable development. Minister Axworthy has made it very clear that our
objective is restoration of the broad and deep relationship between Canada and Nigeria that existed in
the past. We are, like you, seeking the best ways to achieve this. The Department of Foreign Affairs
and International Trade will be Jooking to work in partnership with CIDA and IDRC, and most
importantly, with Canadian and Nigerian civil socicty and business partners to bring this about. We
look forward to yout suggestions and indeed to your very practical recommendations on how we might
work together.



